NOV 3 0 2000 FOWN CLERK

Building and Needs Assessment Committee

Minutes of meeting held on 21 Septmeber 2000

Present: George Moe (Chairman)

Jameson Bell Drew Brown David W. Rego

The Committee convened at 3.30pm. The Committee noted that Richard Butterfield was unable to be present. Dale Donovan, Selectman, and Richard Asmann, Building Inspector, were present. The Committee voted to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that the Town be requested to make available the sum of \$600,000 for the purpose of funding the engineering and architectural services and the construction work necessary to repair the roof of the Wellfleet Public Library. The vote in favor was unanimous.

The Building Inspector informed the Committee of the points still to be resolved with regard to the DPW building before a Certificate of Occupancy could be issued. Leaving aside the question of DEPapproval of the water supply in the event that office space was used for public meetings, it was expected that all the unresolved points might be cleared up before the end of October. The Chairman proposed to convene another meeting before the end of next month to hear whether there were still any oustanding matters preventing the issue of a Certificate of Occupancy.

The Committee agreed that, at its next meeting in early October, it would discuss the status of the Police/Fire station project.

The Committee adjourned at 4.30pm.

